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The TWSE Promotes Financial Education in Junior High 

Schools, Receives Enthusiastic Response and Praise 

 
To deepen financial knowledge in schools and establish a solid foundation, the TWSE 
compiled a financial education lesson plan suitable for junior high school students 

for the first time last year (2023). This lesson plan, intended as a teaching aid for 
teachers, received enthusiastic feedback from junior high school teachers across 

Taiwan. In the first semester of the 2023 academic year, junior high schools in 13 
counties and cities across Taiwan implemented the lesson plan, achieving an overall 

satisfaction rate of 97.7% for teaching activities using the plan, with a 100% 
recommendation rate for its use. To continue promoting the junior high school lesson 

plan, the TWSE is holding an online training camp for seed teachers from now until 

August 31, 2024, and will continue to implement reward activities for teachers using 
the lesson plan. 

 
The junior high school lesson plan aims to impart basic concepts of investment and 

financial management, focusing on the "securities market." The course is divided 
into five units: "Consumption and Savings," "Introduction to the Securities Market 

and Financial Investment Tools," "Stocks and Funds," "Regular and Small 
Investments, Risk and Return of Financial Tools," and "Financial Fraud Prevention." 

The TWSE established a lesson plan compilation team that spent a year and a half 
working with junior high school teachers to repeatedly draft and adjust the lesson 

plan, designing learning language suitable for junior high school students and 
appropriate financial education materials. 

 
This year (2024), the TWSE is building on this success by launching a "High School 

Financial Management Lesson Plan." From July to August, physical training camps 

for seed teachers will be held in Taipei, Taichung, and Kaohsiung. To encourage 
teachers to use the lesson plan, a reward activity for implementing the plan is being 

launched simultaneously. Spaces are limited, so teachers are encouraged to register 
as soon as possible. 

 
 

 
 


